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Roger Huslage, Board Member 2022 
Sam Miles, Board Member 2023 
Chris Hall, Board Member 2023 
Tom Roma, Associate Pastor 

 
 

ABSENT:  
Jason Auringer, Senior Pastor 
Allison Dolak, Principal 
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The following minutes express my understanding of the items discussed.  Please respond 
within five days of receipt if any changes are required.  

If any action is required, the name indicates the responsible party and the date indicates 
the due date.  

 
  
 

Pastor Roma led the group in an opening prayer. 

The BOD reviewed the Senior Pastor’s Report. 

The BOD reviewed the Principal’s Report. 

The BOD reviewed the Business Manager’s Report. 

Carol Waddell reviewed the Treasurer’s Report. 

Sam Miles made a motion to accept the Treasure’s Report. Chris Hall seconded and all approved. 



The BOD asked questions to Pastor Auringer, Allison Dolak, and Anna Brandt in a town-hall style. 
The BOD chair will follow up with questions to MLT staff that are not present at the meeting. 

Tom Ruff discussed the balcony/sanctuary committee. The group will meet before the upcoming 
voters meeting. 

Forrest VanNess provided an update regarding a digital directory. Forrest continues to research 
options and technology. 

Anna Brandt reviewed the draft budget. Carol Waddell made a motion to approve the budget as 
presented to be presented to the voters for approval. Sam Miles seconded and all approved. 

The BOD discussed the upcoming voters meeting. 

Anna Brandt presented the organ repair estimate. Joel Mueller made a motion to approve that the 
MLT use $22,500 from the current year budget to repair the organ. Roger Huslage seconded and all 
approved. 

Brandon Charter made a motion to dedicate up to $7500 to the staff recognition fund. Sam Miles 
seconded and all approved. 

Joel Mueller presented an idea to use a portion of the PPP loan which was forgiven to provide a one-
time bonus to staff. We decided to have more discussion along with other possibilities over next few 
meetings and with the whole MLT present. 

The BOD did their self-review. 

Sam Miles made a motion to adjourn. Roger Huslage seconded and all approved. 

The group closed with a prayer by Tom Ruff. 

  



Principal’s BOD Report 

May 18, 2021 

 

1) The only open spots we have for students (for the 21-22 school year) are 6 spots open in preschool. 
2) Kindergarten Graduation is Wednesday, May 19th at 7pm 
3) 8th grade Graduation is Sunday, May 23rd at 2pm 
4) 73% of our 8th grade graduates are going to a parochial high school. 
5) Our 5th-8th graders put on “Peter Pan Jr.” last week and they were amazing. If you would like a recording, I can 

get that to you. 
6) Teachers last day is June 1st. 
7) 5.5 days of school left for K-8 (May 26th), preschool has their programs and park days on the 24th and 25th. 

  



Senior Pastor’s BOD Report 
May 2021 

 
Summer Schedule begins May 29/30 

Saturday at 5; Sunday 8 & 10 with Bible Class from 9:10-9:50 starting June 6 
Seminarian Cody MacMillin will be leading a HS class as well 
 Talking about setting up some extended coffee fellowship on patio 

 
Decisions on discontinuing masks on Saturday as well as gloves and masks for communion distribution coming 
soon…  
 
Business Manager Update… No resumes as of today, Monday, May 17. 

We may have to take stop gap measures to fill the big holes of payroll, deposits and monthly reports for 
BOD if we don’t have the position filled by July. 

 
Janie Schlie will begin working here on July 1; she will be doing youth ministry, some bible studies, and 
teaching religion in the school, among other things… 
 
STILL waiting on the district for our summary! Unbelievable! 
 
Budget looks good, thanks to Anna!  
 
Since last meeting:  

1 wedding, 2 consultations, 5 shut in visits, Boulevard Communion Service… 
1 graduation trip to CA! 

 
Joel will be presenting some suggestions on how to use surplus funds… 

I think there should be significant discussion about this… 
And then have a meeting where the entire MLT can be present to discuss further 

 
Full disclosure! I told my son, Jacob, that he could make a presentation during a Sunday bible class regarding 
his work with FCA. Like the LCMS, missionaries with the FCA have to raise their own funds, so included in 
his presentation will be the solicitation of financial support. If you think this is a problem please let me know… 
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To:  Board of Directors 

From:  Anna Brandt  

Date:  Tuesday,  May 18, 2021 

 

BUDGET 2021 / 2022 
 

 
Budget 21 / 22 Inc Budget 20 / 21 

    
Church 
Contributions  $        1,000,000  3.20%  $          969,000.  

    
School 
Revenues  $        2,500,874.  6.15%  $       2,356,034.  

 
 Church Budget Contributions for 21 /22 are equal to expected Contributions for this fiscal year so no true 

increase. 
 School Budget Revenues are based on: 

     340 Students in K -8 [68% non-member enrollees and 32% member enrollees] 304 last year 
     146 Pre-School enrollments  [less than last year due to 1 PS class dropped] 

 
Budgeted expenses have remained the same except for payroll and benefits.   

 Health insurance increase 5.5% in 2021  and  2022 increase is rumored to be even higher. 
 Payrolls were increased to LCMS guidelines or above. 

 
 

PROPERTIES 
 
Mike Schlipp has meet with Widel Paving about our parking lot and will present to voters a plan to fix ½ of the 
lot – expected cost is $ 80K to $100K. 
 
Custodian, Ginger Schell, had a door land on her heal as she was leaving a storage unit facility and cut her 
Achilles tendon in two.  She is out on disability, which could be as long as 4 months. 
It will be a struggle the next 4 months especially through “summer clean-up”. 
 
 

  





 


